
 

 

 
                     
             

 

 

Dear Parents & Carers 

 

Well, we made it to the end of term and another school year! 

 

Firstly it is with great sadness that we say goodbye to Mrs Lloyd, but we would like to take this opportunity 

to wish her and her family all the best for the fun and exciting new adventures that they have planned 

together.  Once the removal boxes have been emptied we hope that you have a fabulous summer break, 

settling into your new home.  We know that you will meet all the exciting new challenges that the autumn 

term will bring and that the children and new school you will be sharing your talents with will be very lucky to 

have you there. 

 

We would also like to wish the best to our Year 6 leavers as you move onto the next stage and commence 

High School – take every opportunity and enjoy the new lessons and friendships that High School has to 

offer. 

 

Finally, before all the information parts of this Newsletter, we would like to take this opportunity to wish 

everyone a happy, healthy and safe summer break.  We look forward to seeing you and all the new Early 

Years Foundation Stage children who are joining us as they start on the first steps of their school life 

journey on Wednesday 6th September. 

 

From all the staff at Trimley St Mary Primary. 

 

Changes to Breakfast and Payable After School Clubs 

 

From September 2023, our Breakfast clubs, lunch time provision and after school clubs will be run in 

partnership with Ipswich Town Foundation. We are excited to also support the school within PE lessons three 

days a week, creating a partnership between Trimley and the football club. Not only will this increase the PE 

and school sports provision but also provide exclusive opportunities for the children throughout the year. We 

will look to build a strong relationship with the school, children and families and become an increasingly 

familiar face to the children. Please follow the links provided to sign up and view more information about 

each club we have on offer!   

  

Breakfast Club   Monday-Friday-7:45-8:50 

 

 https://www.participant.co.uk/itfcfoundation/event/trimley_st_mary_breakfast_club_-

_term_1_06092023 

  

After school clubs: 

Tuesday- KS2 Tag Rugby-15:30-16:30  

https://www.participant.co.uk/itfcfoundation/event/trimley_st_mary_after_school_club_-_tuesday_-

_ks2_tag_rugby_12092023 

Wednesday- KS1 Multi Sports-15:30-16:30 

 https://www.participant.co.uk/itfcfoundation/event/trimley_st_mary_after_school_club_-_wednesday_-

_ks1_multi_sports_13092023 

Thursday- Years 2-6 Gymnastics-15:30-16:30 

 https://www.participant.co.uk/itfcfoundation/event/trimley_st_mary_after_school_club_-_thursday_-

_year_2-6_gymnastics_14092023 
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We hope you agree this is a positive opportunity for your children and feel so pleased to be able to offer 

these to you. We will review the extracurricular opportunities regularly and will adapt/add where we feel 

necessary too, so feedback is always welcome. 
 

Trimley Treasure Trove 
 

We would like to thank everyone who has supported our very well used Trimley Treasure Trove over this past 

year.  We were amazed by the generosity of our staff and families and are pleased to confirm that this 

“Trove” will continue into the new term. 
 

We are pleased with the success and amount of clothing that was reused & recycled at various events over 

the summer term and are pleased to confirm that we have a marvellous selection which will be available again 

in September.  However, we are now aware that we will be closed for the next few weeks, therefore some of 

our stock has been shared with the “Bus Shelter”, located in the row of shops behind the school.  Items, 

including logoed uniform, will be available from them throughout the summer holidays. 
 

Opening times for the food and clothing Treasure Trove will be shared with you on our return to school. 

 

Calendar of Events 

Monday 4th & Tuesday 5th September  Non Pupil Days 

Wednesday 6th September  First day of Autumn Term 

Week Commencing Monday 23rd October 2023         Half Term 

Thursday 2nd November  Individual & Sibling Photographs 

Thursday 16th November Flu Immunisations 

Wednesday 20th December  Last day of Autumn Term 

Wednesday 3rd January  Non Pupil Day 

Thursday 4th January  First day of Spring Term 

Friday 9th February 2024 Proposed Visit Yrs 5 & 6  – National Space Centre, Leicester  TBC 

Week commencing Monday 19th February 2024     Half Term 

Week commencing 18th March 2024  Yr 6 Residential Visit – Thorpe Woodlands TBC 

Thursday 28th March Last day of Spring Term 

Friday 12th April  Non Pupil Day 

Monday 15th April 2024 First day of Summer Term 

Monday 6th May 2024 Bank Holiday 

Week Commencing Monday 27th May     Half Term 

Monday 3rd June 2024 Non Pupil Day 

Friday 19th July  2024 Last day of Summer Term 


